From: Amara Charaf-Eddine <guentis@yahoo.fr>
Sent: Sunday, 11 October 2009 12:09 PM

To -

Subject: RE: New Company and Algerian work

Dear-,

First of all | would like to thank you for the hospitality extend to my person and the valuabe time we
spend with yourself, Mr GS and Amit.

I have commitment of the 13th.October in Algeria. If you stay the 14th in Parids | can come to meet.
| am preparing drafts to send them to you as per our agreement.

| have some delay because | continued travelling for some local matters.

Pls advise your stay duration in Europe that | can see if we can meet. It will be great pleasure.

Thanks and sincere regards,

Amara Charaf-Eddine
Via my BlackBerry / Mobilis

From: [

Date: Sun, 11 Oct 2009 15:27:12 +0800

To: <guentis@yahoo.fr>

Cc: Amit Gupta<AmitGupta@getaxocean.com>
Subject: New Company and Algerian work

Dear Mr. Charaf-Eddine,
I will be in Paris tomorrow 12t Oct. If you are still there we could perhaps meet.
I discussed regarding the new company with Mr. GS and he agrees to your proposal as below:
1. Monthly payment of usd 5000
2. All travel, lodging, entertainment costs etc at actual to our a/c.
3. For successful deals you will get usd 1 per mt as success fees.
Kindly send us an agreement in this matter so that we may sing the same and proceed the work asap.

This company will be first initially used for marketing of Togo Rock.

In the meantime, I shall be communicating under this new company — White Koral Overseas Ltd to Togo officially and
will mark a bcc to you for your records and reference and once you are ready you will take over.

I await your advice urgently and also draft soft copy of the agreement between us for Algerian work.

Best regards



